
RESOLUTION / ORDINANCE EXECUTIVE SUMMARY ADDENDUM 
   

Title    

Resolution:  Approving Contract for Construction with Curran Contracting 
Company of Cyrstal Lake, Illinois for the Burlington Road at Bolcom Road 
Roundabout Repair Project, Kane County Section No. 24-00572-00-SM 
  
Committee Flow:  
Transportation Committee, Executive Committee, County Board 
 
Contact:  
Steve Coffinbargar, 630.406.7170 

 
Budget Information: 

Was this item budgeted? Yes Appropriation Amount: $97,434.16  
If not budgeted, explain funding source: N/A 

 
Summary:   

On July 3, 2024 heavy equipment fell off a trailer in the Burlington at Bolcom roundabout (RAB) damaging 
the existing pavement structure along the NE quadrant of the RAB.  KDOT Maintenance was quick to react 
and provide temporary repairs to the RAB in order to help keep traffic open and moving.  However, due 
to the extent of the damage (6-inch deep gouges and tears in the existing pavement structure), a more 
robust and permanent repair is needed to help preserve the pavement structure throughout its current 
life cycle.   
 
If repairs are not provided prior to winter, even greater damage to the pavement structure is at risk due 
to freeze/thaw effect damaging the pavement even more.  Greater damage to the pavement structure 
will result in a greater cost to repair. 
 
On August 20th, 2 bids were opened at KDOT for the above-mentioned project to repair the pavement of 
the Burlington Road at Bolcum Road roundabout. 
 
The lowest qualified bid of $97,434.16 was submitted by Curran Contracting Company of Crystal Lake, 
Illinois.  Curran Contracting Company of Crystal Lake, Illinois is IDOT prequalified in Hot Mix Asphalt (HMA) 
Plant Mix (#003) as required in the contract specifications. 
 
Kane County Division of Transportation staff reviewed the bid submitted to determine compliance with 
the Kane County Ordinance. After review of the bid, it was determined that the bid submitted did not 
meet all guidelines set forth within the Responsible Bidder Ordinance (RBO) provisions of the Kane County 
Purchasing Ordinance. Consistent with the terms of the RBO, the bid was then reviewed for compliance 
with the remaining sections of the Kane County Purchasing Ordinance. After completing this review, KDOT 
is recommending approval of the low bidder Curan Contracting Company. 
 
This project has an anticipated completion of fall 2024, weather permitting and is entirely locally funded. 
 
Staff recommends approval. 
 


